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TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

June 5, 2025 

J. Ross Hutchison
Stites & Harbison, PLLC
401 Commerce Street, Suite 800
Nashville, TN 37219-2490
Email: rhutchison@stites.com

Mr. Dart Kendall, President 
3350 Galts Road 
Acworth, GA 30102 
Email: dart@aquagreenutility.com 
Sent via email. 

In Re: Docket No. 25-00030, Aqua Green Utility, Inc. Petition to Amend Certificate of 
Convenience and Necessity to Include a Portion of Maury County in Tennessee 
known as The Firefly Project located on Louisburg Pike at the Corner of Ash Hill 
Road in Spring Hill, Tennessee. 

Dear Mr. Kendall: 

To assist the Commission in its ongoing investigation into the above referenced docket, it is 
requested that responses be provided to the following: 

1. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(d)(1):  Provide a letter from TDEC indicating
receipt of a complete SOP application for this project.  In addition, if a draft permit has been
issued, provide a copy.

2. Regarding Commission Rule 1220-04-13-.17(2)(a)(7)(v):  Provide preliminary plats/maps of
the proposed Firefly development that show (or best estimate of) where the phases of the
development will be located relative to the treatment plant.

3. What is Aqua Green’s plan to ensure adequate financing will be available to cover the future
infrastructure additions to its wastewater system, that are necessary to complete phases two,
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three, and four of the Firefly development?  Will the performance bond provided in this Petition 
cover phases two, three, and four of this project?  If not, please explain. 

 
 
Provide all responses no later than 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 10, 2025.  Responses may be 
submitted electronically at tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with one hard copy mailed to the Docket 
Manager at the Tennessee Public Utility Commission, 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor, Nashville, 
Tennessee 37243. 
 
Should you have questions or need clarification on any requested item, contact Cole McCormick 
at cole.mccormick@tn.gov or at (615) 770-6871. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Foster, Director 
Utilities Division 
 
C: Karen Stachowski (Via email)  
 Docket File 
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